Upwell Conservation Area Extension
During recent weeks, the issue of Upwell’s conservation area has become a topic of interest within the Planning Committee meetings of the Parish Council.

But in order to throw some light on why conservation areas exist and why we need them, I will endeavour to give a brief history as to their existence:

Conservation areas were introduced in 1967 and local councils were required to identify areas of special architectural or historic interest, whose character or appearance was considered desirable to preserve or enhance an area, and to designate it as a conservation area. 
In a conservation area, you need planning permission for changes to buildings which would normally be permitted. Changes requiring consent include cladding a building, inserting dormer windows, or putting up a satellite dish visible from the street. Anyone proposing to cut down, top or lop a tree in a conservation area, whether or not it is covered by a tree preservation order, has to give notice to the Council. The Council considers the contribution the tree makes to the character of the conservation area and if necessary it will make a tree preservation order to protect it. 
The conservation area in Upwell was designated on 20th October 1977 and some boundary changes were made on 6th February 1992, presumably due to the amalgamation of the Isle of Ely and Norfolk Councils. Upwell’s existing conservation area currently focuses on Town Street, in the main, but the Parish Council now feels that there is an opportunity to review the boundaries once again. 
Currently, proposals are being put forward for consideration to extend the existing conservation area. However, before any alterations are made, the parishioners of Upwell will be given the opportunity to comment on the changes and affected residents will be contacted.
